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The document is large and has three parchment pages 

with pre-printed decorative borders. The text is 

handwritten in ink, and the three pages are sewn 

together with two green silk ribbons, and wool cords 

that are attached to a wax pendant seal. The Royal 

Seal, showing Queen Victoria on her throne, is about 

six inches in diameter and one and a quarter inches 

thick—it’s in surprisingly good condition, partly 

because it is protected by a metal skippet.



In addition to the wax seal, the document also has a 

blue paper and lead tax stamp, which showed that the 

appropriate duty had been paid on the parchment. 

The inks are a black printing ink, a red ink, and an 

iron gall ink, and there is some water damage and 

smudging.  The parchment is sheep skin, which 

shows a degree of cockling. For preservation and 

display, the record has been placed in a sealed case 

with silica to prevent any further humidification. As 

our conservator, Betty Walsh, is fond of saying, the 

“record wants to be sheep-shape again” and we 

therefore must fight its natural tendencies.

Douglas considered the commission to be his 

personal property, and after his retirement in 1864 he 

was reputedly fond of bringing it out to allow his 

grandchildren to kiss the seal! At some point after his 

death in 1877, it was deposited with the London 

offices of the BC Land and Investment Agency, 

likely by Douglas’ only son, James William Douglas. 

It was here, in 1953, that an alert secretary, who was 

cleaning out the office vault, noticed the brown paper 

bag, investigated, and then called BC House.

Notwithstanding its irregular history of custody, and 

its travels back and forth across the Atlantic and 

Pacific, this document is in very good condition. It 

was an integral part of the ceremony that established 

the Colony of British Columbia on 19 November 

1858, and the BC Archives is pleased to be able to 

include it in the exhibit celebrating the province’s 

150th birthday. We hope that AABC members who 

are in Victoria will take the opportunity to view the 

original of this important BC record.









Archives in the province are reminded that all new and revised BC Archival Union List (BCAUL) descriptions 

should be submitted to the BC Archival Network Service Program. For more information on the various ways that 

submissions can be made, please contact Janet McMaster, BCAUL Coordinator, by e-mail (jmcmast@shaw.ca) 

or by phone (403-236-3406).

The following are new descriptions that have been recently submitted and added to the British Columbia Archival 

Union list at http://aabc.bc.ca/aabc/bcaul.html.








